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NOTES FROM SUSAN: 	 Tim has given a 
brief overview of Trust Council on Saturna 
and I will add that we also had a session 
with the new Chair of the Agricultural Land 

Commission (ALC), Jennifer Dyson. This was a good 
opportunity to get acquainted with her and to understand the 
direction that the ALC is heading. We also had a session on 
possible Act amendments, and a session on the strategic 
plan. We also had a brief report on best practices for 
Trustees during the election period. I am also pleased to say 
that the request for the communication strategy regarding 
the Trans Mountain Pipeline came from the executive 
committee. I look forward to seeing you at our next meeting. 
 

NOTES FROM TIM: Greetings all. Trust Council on Saturna 
was very busy, with several new business items sponsored 
by individual Trustees. These included resolutions for 
advocacy on freighter anchorages, ocean plastics and micro 
plastics, and the potential for a secretariat role for Islands 
Trust in the Howe Sound Forum. The most newsworthy 
item was the decision for the Islands Trust to take a very 
public stand against the Trans Mountain Pipeline, including 
a national media campaign involving both traditional and 
emerging media. 
We received a report on the Model Strategy for Antenna 
Systems, which will be available for implementation by 
Local Trust Committees, regarding siting and other 
concerns over new cell phone and other communication 
towers. 
The next meeting of our Local Trust Committee is Mon., 
July 23rd. Please consider attending if you can, and, as 
always, please feel free to contact your Trustees with your 
questions, comments, or concerns. 
 
 

CONTACT INFO:    
Islands Trust, Northern Office:   
 

northinfo@islandstrust.bc.ca     1-250-247-2063 
 

 
Islands Trust website:                     www.islandstrust.bc.ca     
 

Susan Morrison: Tim Peterson:   
smorrison@islandstrust.bc.ca  tpeterson@islandstrust.bc.ca    
250-333-8589 250-607-7094 
250-927-1716 
 

Laura Busheikin (Lasqueti Trust Committee chairperson)   
 lbusheikin@islandstrust.bc.ca 
 250-218-3216 
 
 

To email all 3:   laltc@islandstrust.bc.ca  
 

Sonja Zupanec (Lasqueti’s Planner): 
 szupanec@islandstrust.bc.ca  
1-250-247-2210 or 1-800-663-7867 and ask to be connected 

 
 

REGIONAL DIRECTOR’S NOTES 
Summer’s here, time to join the social whirl of markets and 
visitors. Let’s remember to be courteous and patient with 
our crowded ferries and increased traffic. Remember to 
drive slowly to reduce dust and danger to pedestrians and 
cyclists. Take your time and be considerate of your 
neighbors please. 
June was a busy month with many meetings. The dinner at 
Gwen Bigsby’s which brought together the full Fire 
Department was a great start. Chief Richard Carlson was 
able to tell the full complement (Firefighters, Dispatchers 
and First Responders) of the necessity for training and 
record keeping. We must document every action to comply 
with Work Safe BC regulations, and get our Firefighters 
certified if we are to retain Regional District support for our 
Fire Department. As ever, new volunteers would be very 
appreciated by our long serving heroes. 
The weekend of June 16/17th saw the Annual General 
Meetings of both LIAS and the Last Resort Society. 
LIAS retains the same board, except Vic Lacey, who retired. 
Many thanks to Vic for his years of service, and the rest of 
the Board for keeping on and dealing with all it takes to keep 
this remarkable system going! Of course all praise goes to 
the incredibly hard working Larry Manahan, without whom 
LIAS could not do what it does for so many of us. The 
“Connect the Coast” fibre optic system is still in the 
planning stages, so time will tell how that all pans out. 
The Last Resort AGM followed, with Melinda Auerbach 
presenting the financial realities that will put a referendum 
question on the ballot this October asking if we are willing 
to pay more taxes to support the maintenance of our 
beautiful Judith Fisher Health Centre. I know any tax 
increase suggestion is unpopular, but the reality is now 
we’ve built it we should support it. This was a visionary 
project and I will suggest the community will grow into it. 
Having a secure source of annual funding will free the 
incredibly hard working Board to do something other than 
fundraise 24/7. I saw the wish list on the wall at the meeting 
so responded with my weed whacker, and spending two hot 
and tiring mornings taming the encroaching alders and 
blackberries graphically showed me the need for a regular 
yard maintenance position. 
The Public Information meeting on the plans for our 
Recycling Centre and Free Store on June 18th was well 
attended. Mike Wall, the RD’s Facility Manager, came with 
two of the Talk Trash Team, and Dale, the Sunshine 
Recycling Manager who runs the rest of the Regional 
District’s recycling centers.  Both Mike and Dale were able 
to answer people’s questions, and share expertise with our 
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local contractor. I want to thank Robin Jacobs, Sam Bain 
and Tom Carter for negotiating on behalf of the landlords, 
The Magic Mountain Land Co-op. The plan went through 
six iterations before agreement was achieved, and I am 
optimistic that the agreed upon plan will serve us for several 
years. Work should start sometime this summer, and 
hopefully be complete by year end. 
In closing I will announce that I will stand again in October 
to carry on as your Regional Director. The past term has had 
a lot of controversy, believing that perseverance furthers I 
ask for your vote on Oct.  20th. See you around,  
Director Merrick Anderrson 250-333-8773 

 

THE MEDICINE WHEEL 
Nursing Clinic located at the Judith Fisher Centre 
Email address: LasquetiHealthCentre@gmail.com 
Nurse: Dianne McClure RN/MN  
Cell: 250-240-5712 Home: 250-752-7419 
Clinic phone (during clinic hours): 250-333-8891 
Hours: Drop in Thursday from 11:00am–3:00pm 
 

July/Aug 2018 Clinic Dates: 
Sun Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat 

July     12   

    19   

    26   

Aug.    away   

    away   

 13   16   
 

This month I thought I would provide some information on 
obtaining prescription refills. Recently I have had a number 
of people contacting me requesting refills. In order to obtain 
a medication refill you have a couple of options available to 
you. You can always call your physician’s office and make 
an appointment to see your doctor to obtain the refill. If you 
are a patient of Dr. McClure’s you will need to see him in a 
clinic, either in Parksville or on Lasqueti.  If it is a stable 
condition and you have seen Dr. McClure within the past 
year, then you can see me at the Judith Fisher Centre during 
my clinic hours and I can review your medication requests 
and consult with Dr. McClure. Prescriptions may then be 
faxed to your pharmacy. Note that the College of Physicians 
and Surgeons does not allow for phoned-in prescriptions. It 
is always best to plan ahead so that you are not without 
needed medications.  © Dianne 
 

SCHOOL TRUSTEE’S NOTES  
By the time you read this it will be the end of another school 
year. Time to reflect.  My goal, as your liaison School 
Trustee, was to work with others to advocate for False Bay 
School. It has been a busy and mostly successful year. 
While I haven’t been over to Lasqueti as often as I wanted, 
I have been working to ensure that False Bay has the same 

resources as our other schools. There is more work to be 
done.  However, we are in a better place now than we were 
last year. I thank the teachers, principal, and Parent 
Advisory Members for all their work on behalf of students 
and families on Lasqueti. This fall you will be asked to vote 
for School Trustees for the upcoming four years. I will be 
running for re-election. You can contact me through 
Facebook or through my campaign email at 
young4sd69@shaw.ca . I sincerely hope you will all take 
the time to vote.                 –R. Elaine Young 

 

WHAT’S IN A NAME?  
 

A group of people of like age were sitting on Dazy’s deck 
and tossing around their ideas for ageing out on Lasqueti. 
That was 2002 and the Lasqueti Last Resort Society (LLRS) 
was born to make sure that “something” was available on 
island to make that possible. Turned out that a lot of effort 
was required: deciding what ageing out looked like; 
learning how to express that as a zoning bylaw; and securing 
a parcel of land. When the Magic Mountain Land Co-op was 
willing to donate a hectare of land, Laurence Fisher was 
asked if he would like to have the land named after him. He 
said NO, however it did work to name it after his mother.  
 

The Judith Fisher Centre is the parcel of land that has the 
health centre building, the Alan Greene elder cottage, the 
services building, the garden and the generator/wood shed 
located on it. Hopefully, this clears up any name confusion 
that you may have. 
 

LLRS’s vision has always included a health facility that 
would provide health services for the entire island 
population. After having moved the nursing clinic a few 
times, it was time to have a permanent place for the nurse to 
practice. It also made sense to have that facility in close 
proximity to the elder housing. 
The PowerPoint presentation that was given at the LLRS 
annual general meeting on June 16th is available as a 
PDF.  Please contact me by email and it will be forwarded 
to you. 
 

–Melinda Auerbach, Administrator, 250-333-8891   
Email: healthcentre@lasqueti.ca 
http://facebook.com/Lasqueti-Last-Resort-Society   
 

 

MAJOR OVERHAUL   
The Recycling Information Open House on June 18th at the 
Judith Fisher Centre was successful and folks were in 
favour of the upgrades to the Recycling Centre and Free 
Store. The facility upgrades are needed in order for Lasqueti 
to produce clean recyclable materials that will be able to 
find an end market. The upgrades will also accommodate 
the collection of materials for local use for upcycling or 
other innovative and environmentally responsible 
endeavours. 
Site clean-up/preparation begins July 9th at our Recycling 
Depot/Free Store. The Free Store will stay open while the 
Recycling Depot closes from the end of day July 8th to 
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potentially December 2018. This means that the only things 
that can be dropped off are: clean re-usable clothes and 
household items and refundable bottles. 
 

This is the time to reduce what we bring to Lasqueti, since 
everyone will be responsible for storing, or taking their 
recycling off island. Below are some suggestions for the 
interim: 
Buy less. Zen and the Art of using less. 
Leave packaging at point of purchase. This way you deal 
with it once. Stores are obliged to take the packaging that 
their products produce. 
Encorp’s Parksville Bottle and Recycling Depot, 611A  
Alberti Hwy. Open 7 days a week, 8am - 6pm. 250-248-
0224 
Qualicum Bottle and Recycling, Unit 4-141 4th Ave., 
Qualicum. Open Mon. to Sat. 9am to 5pm. 250-752-8884 
Transfer Station, 860 Church Rd., Parksville. Open 7 days 
a week, 8am-5pm. Closed statutory holidays. Garbage 
(Residual), yard waste, construction and demo material and 
clean recyclables. For residents of Nanaimo Regional 
District. Some fees may apply. 250-390-4111  
 

The Third Annual Lasqueti Styrofoam Day will be in 
August. Stay tuned for the date. Bike or carpool to Squitty 
Bay Park. Bring drinking water, good footwear and gloves. 
Be ready to roll up your sleeves for a daunting but 
worthwhile task. Check out the story from last year, 
published in the Times Colonist: 
http:www.timescolonist.com/opinion/op-ed/comment-
plastic-pollution-a-growing-problem-on-our   
Contact: peter_dietsch@hotmail.com 
 

Dump Fees: July dump days are Sat., July 6th and 21st from 
1:00pm-3:00pm. These are the first dump days with paid 
fees; $5/bag or $25/truckload, cash only. “If you don’t show 
up with money I will be turning you away!” Robyn, our 
Waste Manager says. Remember: the dump does not accept 
compost or other biodegradable matter like cardboard. Also, 
no dumping of foam, hazardous material, nor recyclable 
items. 
 

Recycling news: more packaging materials can now be 
recycled. They can be taken to the Parksville Bottle 
Recycling Depot. Coffee bags, chip bags, zip lock bags and 
more. https://recyclebc.ca/ has details and the list of other 
depots. 
Our Powell River Regional District is seeking members to 
sit on the Lasqueti Island Solid Waste Management 
Oversight Committee. It's being formed to oversee the 
implementation of the Lasqueti Island Solid Waste 
Management Plan.  Check out the call for applications in 
this issue of Our Isle and Times and online at 
www.powellriverrd.bc.ca under Current News, Notices & 
Initiatives.                       – Julie Newton, Let's Talk Trash  
 

 
 

FREE STORE, RECYCLE CENTRE & 
LANDFILL INFORMATION 

 

FREE STORE: Open during upgrades. Summer hours: 
Mon. and Thurs. 1:00 to 5:00pm. Accepts clean reusable 
clothing and household items. Please: no hazardous 
material nor electronics. If your thing has a cord or 
batteries do not drop it off. 
 

RECYCLING CENTRE: Closed during upgrades: July 
9th until completion some time in December. Recyclables 
will need to be stored at home or taken to recycling depots 
off Island. Only refundable bottles can be dropped off. See 
Let’s Talk Trash Column (“Major Overhaul”) above for 
suggested places for plastics and paper packaging. 
 

RE-USE CLASSIFIEDS: post furniture and building 
material at lasqueti.ca 
 

LANDFILL: Forbes Rd. 
Summer Hours: April 1st to Sept. 30th, 1st and 3rd Sat. of 
every month, 1:00pm-3:00pm  
New Fees: $5.00 a bag and $25.00 a truck load. 
Accepts: non-recyclable plastic, metal, glass, and tires- but 
remove from the rims. 
Does not accept: drywall, paper/cardboard, electronics, 
recyclables, foam, styrofoam, yard waste, compost or 
hazardous materials. 
 

WASTE MANAGER: Robyn Dryburgh, 250-228-2284 
 –Julie Newton 

GOOD TO GO 
A couple of years ago a group of us got together to figure 
out what needed to be done before we die to help those left 
behind. We wanted to create something to help our 
survivors deal with our affairs as simply and easily as 
possible. The result was the Good to Go kit. 
 

We are really pleased how many people have purchased 
these kits. The positive response has been great. 
 

The question is, how many of us have filled them out? 
Forms, facts, figures all wanting and waiting to be 
answered. Yuck.  But it’s such a good and important thing 
to do. 
 

We are offering a workshop on Tues. July 10th, 3:00pm, at 
the health centre. (Donations welcomed, but not required.) 
Come with your kits (or buy one there) and questions, and 
we will help you get it done. We won’t discuss your bank 
accounts or exactly where you’ve hidden your gold; we’ll 
simply help you navigate through what seems to be 
daunting but really isn’t.  
 

Good To Go kits are available for $5 each at the Last Resort 
table at the Saturday market or at the Health Centre. All 
proceeds go to the Last Resort.                –Annie & Terry T.  
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IN PRAISE OF VOLUNTTERS: 
FOUNDATION OF OUR COMMUNITY 

 

The discussions at the well-attended Annual General 
Meeting of the Lasqueti Community Association (LCA) on 
June 2nd showcased the significant volunteer efforts 
contributed by the LCA committees on a variety of topics 
important to our community. 
Our volunteers are the foundation of our community. 
Volunteers run and contribute to our societies and 
organizations, including the Community Association plus 
all its committees, Fire Department (fire fighters, first 
responders and dispatchers), Parent Advisory Council, Last 
Resort Society, Internet Access Society, Advisory Planning 
Commission, Arts Council, Ratepayers Association, Nature 
Conservancy, school volunteers, market, newsletter, 
webmaster, email list moderators, art picnic, Pete’s Lake 
Water Users, and others. 
People volunteer because they value our community. In 
many cases, the tasks take a lot of time and energy.  
Meetings are not fun, nor is cleaning up after an event, nor 
is being woken in the middle of the night to respond to an 
emergency, but volunteers believe that their contribution 
can make a positive difference. 
Volunteers enable the beautiful community that we all 
love, and their contribution is important. They prepare 
the social soil in which our ideas can be planted and 
flourish. 
Our community would not be what it is without you. I feel 
fortunate to live in a place with such a high level of 
volunteerism. Our shared garden has fertile soil. Dig it. 
People contribute where they can, and there are many ways 
to volunteer: 

• Reach out to a society, committee or organization – 
just ask 

• Respond to calls for volunteers for specific tasks – 
just step up 

• Identify a need and start organizing – just do it 

Willingness to share the load is gratefully received, not just 
for helping take on some tasks, but also because of an 
increased sense of a shared direction. 
Our social connections make us resilient, and capable to do 
what’s needed to take care of ourselves. 
Working the soil of our shared garden together allows our 
collective dreams to grow.          –Andrew Fall                          

 

LASQUETI ISLAND 
NATURE CONSERVANCY  

The June Homestead and Garden Tour was 
fabulous.  Each place was so different from the next, and 
all of them were inspirational. A huge thank you to the 
generous hosts and all of you who visited.  Almost $2000 
was raised towards LINC’s acquisition of the Salish View 

property. 	
 

The next tour will be July 29th, noon to 5:00pm. The 
homesteads and gardens open that day are: James Schwartz, 
Mike Wood, Joseph and Brigitte (noon to 3:00pm only), 
Ezra and Melinda, Mike and Cindy. Please note that LINC 
will be providing snacks and age appropriate 
beverages from 4:00-5:00pm at Mike and Cindy’s, included 
with the price of your ticket. Tickets, $20 for adults and free 
for children under 18, are available ahead of time at 
Provisions, Crystals and Chamomile or the post office. We 
strongly encourage you to carpool, bike, hike and park with 
consideration for others. 
 

August 25th dinner, auction and dance band! Get geared 
up for this big event on Lasqueti Day! Contact Bonnie if 
you want to help in the kitchen. Contact Sharon Chesham 
or Sheila Ray to offer auction items, and get your dancing 
shoes out! Dinner and Dance is $50. Skip the dinner and 
auction and simply come to the dance- $20.00 The Gerry 
Barnum Trio is a great band to listen or dance to! Tickets 
available soon. Come support the conservation of nature on 
Lasqueti, through our acquisition fund.  
 

Update on Salish View: We are thrilled with the direction 
that the campaign is going – up! We have now raised 
$112,326 toward the $250,000 cost of the acquisition. We 
are now half way in time – the offer closes Dec 21st, and 
close to half way to the funding goals. Help us acquire this 
property for everyone’s benefit – ours, our children’s, and 
other species, including the fish that do make their way into 
Wamar creek – thanks to the stewardship and protection of 
the watershed – all the way to the top! Join us in our monthly 
walks (July 22nd next), call us to arrange a visit or simply 
ask questions. linc@lasqueti.ca or 250-333-8754. Please 
support this public acquisition project by donating directly 
by cheque, or making an online donation through  
CanadaHelps (www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/lasqueti-
island-nature-conservancy/campaign/salishview) or  
Islands Trust Conservancy 
(www.islandstrustfund.bc.ca/donate/please-help-our-
campaigns.aspx).   –Izzy, Annie & Wendy for LINC 

 

ROCKSHOW XII  
 

Lasqueti’s live music event returns for the 12th year! Enjoy 
a variety of live performances from bands from near and far 
on Sat. July 14th, 1:00pm onward at the community hall. 
Refreshing beverages and tasty eats onsite. $25 gets you all 
day and evening access, with seniors and family rates 
available. 
This year we are excited to announce the return of Seattle 
Blues powerhouse Howlin’ Houndog, whose all-star lineup 
includes some local guest musicians this year. Victoria duo 
Tremblers of Sevens will also be a highlight, as well as 
some performances from Gabriola, Hornby, and our very 
own little island. Stay tuned to a Rockshow! near you! 
                                     –Tim P.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE ARTS 
CENTRE?  

SUMMER ART SHOWS 
Our gallery is alive and will be shining all summer with a 
variety of fabulous shows. Many thanks to Gordon Scott for 
getting us off to a good start in June with his very fine 
paintings. Next up, we have ‘Hungover’, a multi-artist show 
July 2nd-12th.  
A show of acrylic landscape paintings by Vancouver artist 
Liz Toohey-Wiese opens July 13th, ‘Salish View’ group 
show and auction July 20th, a group printmaking show 
featuring cyanotype experiments led by Alexa Thornton 
July 27th , Recent works by Darzo Aug. 3rd, Sophia Aug. 
10th, Sekoya Aug. 17th, and Valeria Aug. 31st . Many of these 
shows will start off with a Friday night opening: wine and 
cheese, artsy chit chat: very chic! Stay tuned for more info.  
Gallery will be open during market, Art Picnic, and during 
post office hours. Lots of opportunities to feast your eyes 
and soul! 
 

RENTING THE SPACE 
The gallery is available to all community members for 
events, workshops, film screenings, healing arts, yoga, 
dance, and more. The Studio is available for art making, 
$3/hour or 10% of any profit, either space. To rent either 
space, please contact Valeria. I will make sure Tony gets it 
on his calendar. If you are renting the gallery, please be 
respectful of the art, and leave the space clean and ready for 
the next event. Thank you.  
The buildings and grounds are looking good after much 
cleaning up. Please respect our intention to keep the area 
clear of clutter. Thank you.  
 

Warning: Thursday afternoons in July and August will be 
noisy and all tables and chairs will be in use. Not a good 
time for a meeting or meditation, come to Art Picnic 
instead! 
 

ART PICNIC 
Every Thursday in July and August. Noon-4pm under the 
market tarps, (thanks, market people!). Creative fun for all 
ages: babies, great-grannies, and everything in between. 
Come play, make friends, make art. Carve with Ingo, bead 
with Jessica, completely unleash your creativity, 
experiment with a variety of materials (paint, glue, paper, 
mosaic, fabric and more), inspire, surprise, and delight us 
all with your creations.  
Donations of $ and/or art supplies are gratefully accepted.  
Paintable wood scraps, any size, are especially appreciated.  
 

Here’s to another fantastically creative summer on this 
beautiful island! Wheeeeeee! Art is fun! I love Art Picnic 
–Valeria 250-333-8691, 250-240-0866, 
valeriapainting@gmail.com	
	
	
	
	

OPEN HOUSE & SUMMER DANCE 
WORKSHOPS AT DENISE’S NEW STUDIO 

 

OPEN HOUSE – July 27th, 6:00pm  
I will be hosting an open house at my new dance studio Fri., 
July 27th at 6:00pm to welcome the community into my new 
space. This beautiful new studio is nestled up on a bluff 
overlooking an expansive field. There will be a short dance 
presentation showcasing some of the recent works our 
Lasqueti dancers have performed. Refreshments and snacks 
will be provided. Come out and have a peek at this beautiful 
new space and meet and greet some of its dancers.  
 

 

SUMMER DANCE WORKSHOPS IN JULY   
These summer workshops will incorporate Laban 
Movement Analysis and Bartenieff Fundamentals, 
approaches that include enhancing, refining and clarifying 
movement while addressing the physical/biomechanical 
functioning of the body. All workshops will emphasize 
breath, moving efficiently with minimum stress on the 
joints, preparing the body to move in a more healthful and 
vibrant way, inner connectivity, outer expressivity, and 
artistry. Based on the premise that everyone can dance, 
these workshops are intended to celebrate the moving, 
expressive body, and to facilitate fun. 
 

Adult Dance Workshop 
Monday, July 9th-Friday, July 13th 9:00am-11:30am 
Cost $125 
This fun five-day modern dance workshop includes 
Bartenieff's movement patterns, Laban's time, weight, space 
and flow, ballet and yoga. Classes will focus on developing 
strength, flexibility, coordination, breath, and grace.  
 

Dance Intensive, ages 13 -17 
Sunday, July 15th-Sunday, July 22nd 9:00am-3:00 pm 
Cost $400 
This workshop will focus on both creativity and technique, 
and will include modern dance technique, yoga, Bartenieff's 
patterns, improvisation, movement studies, Laban work, 
and choreography techniques. Drawing from a variety of 
creative sources, choreographic structures, and techniques, 
the dancers will be setting their own dances: solos, duets 
and group pieces. We will discuss creativity, and there will 
be time for self-reflection and journaling. There will be a 
dance presentation at the end of this dance intensive. 
 

Youth Dance Camp, ages 10-12 
Monday, July 23rd--Thursday, July 26 9:00am-Noon 
Cost $120 
This fun-filled four-day dance camp is designed to engage 
the child’s creativity. Blending various styles of dance 
technique, rhythm, vocal work, improvisation, theatre, and 
French, each dancer will be encouraged to unleash their 
inner performer. There will be a presentation at the end of 
this dance camp. 
 

All workshops will be taught by Artistic Director, Denise 
Lieutaghi, certified teacher of the Bill Evans Method of 
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Teaching Modern Dance Certification Program, and 
certified Radiant Health Yoga teacher. For more 
information and registration please call Denise at 250 
240-0457 or email dance@lasqueti.ca     

             –Denise Lieutaghi 
 

LASQUETI COMMUNITY SERVICES  
We have been getting a lot of questions lately asking “what 
services does Lasqueti Community Services offer?”. So 
here is a bit of information about us, and the services we are 
offering this year.  
 

LCS was established in 2016 as a community owned and 
operated business that aimed to meet some of the growing 
need for services on Lasqueti. We were hearing from folks 
that they were having trouble finding willing workers on the 
island. At the same time, we were hearing from young 
people on island that they were having trouble finding work, 
and that it was hard to afford to live on Lasqueti. We started 
LCS with the hopes of addressing both of these issues.  
 

We are WCB covered. Both clients and staff have the added 
assurance that not only is safety a priority for us, but if an 
injury were to occur on the job, the employee would be 
supported. We pay into CPP and EI. This might not seem 
like a big thing to some, but to our employees it means that 
in the slower winter months they could potentially collect 
employment insurance, which would make living full time 
on Lasqueti much more realistic. And for those employees 
looking to get a loan or a mortgage at some point, having 
proof of income makes this task much easier.  
 

For those using our services, it means getting reliable 
services when you need them, from people you can trust.  
 

Our Services: 
Housekeeping, from light jobs to big jobs, weekly upkeep 
to monthly clean ups.  
 

Meal Prep, we can help out with light meal prep. Healthy 
delicious meals made in your home with your ingredients. 
Perfect for times when you are feeling to worn out to cook, 
recovering from surgery or an illness.   
 

Gardening, we can help out around the garden beds and 
yard through the spring, summer and fall.  
 

Weed Whacking, NEW this year we are offering weed 
whacking services. We supply the machinery, and have 
employees who are competent and hardworking.  
 

Air BnB Support, we have experience setting up and 
running Air BnB on island. Whether setting up a new rental, 
or need help with an existing one, we can lend a hand.  
Nicole 250-927-0088 
Laila 1 250 888 1762 
lasqueticommunitysesrvices@gmail.com 

 

NATURAL PLASTER FOR ANY STUCTURE  
If you’ve been wanting a new look or just want to finish an 
unfinished space, another option available on island is a 
beautiful Natural Plaster. 
 

I have years of experience applying this textured finish on 
cob structures.  I’ve also applied it to wood and metal with 
excellent results. 
 

One tiny building that I’ve lived in for ten years has been 
my main testing ground for this plaster.  After ten years, I’ve 
had to touch it up once, this Spring, around the heavily 
abused door frames. Not one crack, not a bit of mould, this 
entire time. Of course, this was primarily on cob walls 
which outperform wood in both areas. 
 

The plaster is 100% non-toxic; it will smell for a day or a 
few, depending on the area being plastered. 
 

If you’d like to see what it looks like, please arrange a 
viewing by contacting Dave Olsen. 
 

Dave Olsen 
web: cob.lasqueti.ca    email: cob@lasqueti.ca     
phone: 877.873.1797 or 604.216.6700 
 

Build your dream...easier, faster, and more affordably with 
Cob! 
 

LEDs FOR EVERY OCCASION 
Our on-island LED inventory just keeps getting bigger. 
In addition to the 110V AC lineup listed in last month's 
issue, we have a full DC (12V and 24V) lineup as well: 
3W (330 lumens/30W eq.): $16 
5W (550 lumens/60W eq.): $18 
7W (770 lumens/80W eq.): $20 
9W (990 lumens/100W eq.): $22 
12W (1320 lumens/130W eq.): $24 
15W (1650 lumens/160W eq.): $30 
 

This month’s Isle & Times Special is 10% off any 3 DC 
bulbs bought together. 
 

I also stock LED strip lighting that is made for 12V DC but 
can easily be adapted to 110V AC (I have all the parts and 
pieces to make it easy; I can also install it for you). 
LED String lights are either battery powered (I have 
rechargeable AAs in stock), USB-powered, or solar-
powered...they brighten up any space for festive 
occasions.  Most are $25. 
 

The built-in solar paneled LED night lighting options allow 
you to install these anywhere you want light at dusk and 
beyond - no wiring necessary!  Fully waterproof and most 
have motion sensors to turn on only when it's needed. 
 

USB-rechargeable has become the easiest method to charge 
up your devices.  So I've got a whole lineup to add to yours: 
High-Powered Flashlights ($30) 
Pocket-sized Flashlights ($20) 
“Lasqueti” Headlamps ($20) 
“Kerosene” Lanterns that you turn on and off by blowing! 
($30)  
Desk Lamps with three levels of light plus: Multi-Coloured 
NightLight, Time, Date, Alarm, Timer and More ($40) 
 

There’s even more: car/RV lights, track lighting, spotlights, 
bike lights, garden lights... 
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And anything I don’t have in stock, I can get to you in as 
little as two weeks. 
 

All our LEDs are the highest quality in their class, use the 
least amount of power per lumen produced, and have 
manufacturers that stand behind their products. 
 

Call or email anytime to place your order...I'm glad to 
deliver downtown, or put it in the local mail. 
 

PS. all of our bulbs now have a 2-year warranty.  No hassles, 
no receipt (if you order by email), no postage or ferry travel 
required. 
 

Dave Olsen 
Off-the-Grid Lighting and More... 
web: lights.lasqueti.ca    email: lights@lasqueti.ca    phone: 
877.873.1797 or 604.216.6700 
Efficient and Affordable LEDs that don’t compromise Our 
Children’s Future 
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Shawnna Karras 

 

Registered Massage therapist 
 

333-8866 
 

www.karrasrmt.ca 
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Our Isle & Times is published on a monthly basis.  It is a community supported newsletter, i.e., the articles and ads are written by 
community members.  The contents do not necessarily represent the views of the editor/publisher, nor is their accuracy guaranteed.  
Donations for all submissions are most gratefully accepted.  Submissions may be made by emailing Kimi Cochlin, at 
isleandtimes@gmail.com or mail to:  PO Box 1, Main Road, Lasqueti Island, BC, V0R 2J0 or to.  Articles over 50 words in length must 
be submitted electronically.   

Off-island subscriptions are available for $10.00 per year (PDF by email).  Paper copies are $25.00 per year (Canadian addresses), $30.00 
(U.S. addresses), or $35.00 (overseas addresses). Please make cheques payable to Kimi Cochlin. 

The deadline for submission for the August issue is midnight Wednesday August 1st, for release 
Wednesday August 8th.      

D O M E S T I C  D O M I N A T R I X  
When scratching the surface just ain’t good enough 

and you want it 

spankin’ clean
I will whip your home into shape 

and put a smile on your face.

Call Wisteria at 250-333-8837


